
December 22, 2024

Most high God, you come near to us this Christmas 
season in the child born of the Virgin Mary.  
In the depths of darkness,  
she gave birth to light; in depths 
of silence, she brought forth  
the Word.  
Grant that we who ponder these 
things in our hearts may 
recognize in her child our Lord 
and Saviour, Jesus Christ, who lives and reigns  
with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, in the splendour 
of eternal Light, God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

MAY YOU HAVE A BLESSED CHRISTMAS! 
FROM FR. JIM HENTGES, PARISH STAFF 

AND THE PARISH PASTORAL AND FINANCE COUNCILS 

CHRISTMAS LITURGY SCHEDULE 
December 23rd, 5 PM
• Communal Reconciliation Service

December 24th, 5:10 PM 
 • Mass for Christmas, caroling before

December 25th, 10 AM 
 • Mass for Christmas Day

December 26th & 27th, 12:05 PM

December 28 & 29th, Holy Family, 5:10 PM & 10 AM

December 30th & 31st, 12:05 PM

January 1st, 10 AM 
 • Mass for Mary, Mother of God/New Year’s Day

January 2nd & 3rd,  12:05 PM
 • Annointing of the Sick after First Friday Mass

Blessed Sacrament Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, 
and Nakota, and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and Métis peoples.

BLESSED SACRAMENT PARISH 
2049 Scarth Street, Regina, SK S4P 2H5

www.blessedsacramentregina

TODAY’S MUSIC  
FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

SATURDAY 5:10 PM • SUNDAY 10 AM 
Processional: Journey Song ## 280 
The Angel Gabriel
Responsorial Psalm: CBW III #28
God of hosts, bring us back: let your face 
shine on us, and we shall be saved.

Preparation of the Gifts:   
Journey Song # 788 Bread of Life.
Eucharistic Accl: CBW 227-232.
Communion Procession: Journey 
Song #824 Christ Be Our Light

Recessional: JourneySong #296  
Come O Long Expected Jesus

CHILDREN’S LITURGY 
Beginning Sunday, January 26th at the 10 
am Mass, we will begin a “Children's 
Liturgy” which  is for all young children. 
We aim to provide the children with an 
adapted Liturgy of the Word which will 
encourage them to listen, pray and 
respond to the word of God within a safe 
place. The children leave the main body 
of the church with a team of adult leaders 
before the Liturgy of the Word and come 
back during the offertory to continue their 
participation in the Mass.  We are looking 
for volunteers who will learn about 
children’s liturgy and be able to continue 
these at our parish. If interested, please 
contact Fr.  Jim or the parish office.



December 22, 2024

PARISH OFFICE 

Closed after Christmas  
until January 2nd

Regular Office Hours: 
Tuesday to Friday 11:00–2:00 PM 

Tel: (306) 522-7422 
Email: blessed.sacrament@sasktel.net

DONATIONS FOR 2024 
Tax Receipts
Note: Tax receipts for the current year will be 
available in mid-January. If you wish to have your 
donation included for those receipts, donations 
must be received by Dec 31st.

Donations to Blessed Sacrament Parish can be 
sent via E-transfer (interac) to:   

blessed.sacrament@sasktel.net 

Auto-Deposit Forms are available at the entrances 
of the church or at:    
blessedsacramentregina.ca/
donations/

If you wish to direct your donation 
to the Building Fund or the Painting 
Project specifically, please indicate 
on your cheque or transfer.

ENVELOPES/DONATIONS IN 2025 
Packets of envelopes for the coming year are 
available in the front entrance area of the church. 
In the coming year, we urge more parishioners to 
adopt the pre-authorized debit method of 
donating regularly. 

Automatic withdrawals from one’s chequing 
account on a weekly/monthly basis is the most 
efficient and cost effective way to donate to the 
Parish and it helps the Parish best manage 
financial contributions. Forms for Pre-Authorized 
Donations are fond at the entrances to the church. 
Thank you!
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Christmas Greetings from Archbishop Don

W   arm greetings to you all as we prepare to celebrate the Lord’s birth in this tumultuous year of 2024. I want to start with a couple 

of quotes which have been meaningful to me over the years, and which aren’t very Christmassy, but they do set a framework for 

understanding what Christmas and the Incarnation bring to us. The first is from the great American writer Annie Dillard, who in processing 
a very harsh experience, writes: “it is late, a late time to be living.” 

In the midst of the wars which continue on relentlessly in our world, the over 100 million refugees and displaced persons, amidst the 

deep and polarizing differences which only seem to be getting more entrenched throughout the Western world, it does seem like a late, 

late time to be living. 

The other quote comes from C. S. Lewis, who is writing about the impact of his mother’s death when he was still a child: “With my 

mother’s death all settled happiness, all that was tranquil and reliable, disappeared from my life. There was to be much fun, many 

pleasures... but no more of the old security. It was sea and islands now; the great continent had sunk like Atlantis.” 

I offer those reflections because I think they help name the experience today that the foundations on which our society, and indeed our 
world, have been built upon, now seem very shaky. The collective values which have sought to uphold human dignity and the value of 

each human person, advancing in some ways, are deeply threatened in others. Trying to describe this moment in history, C. S. Lewis’s 

words come to mind: it is all sea and islands now. 

But faith offers a different kind of foundation, not rooted in a general and perhaps naive sense that things are ever progressing in a good 

direction. Rather, faith grounds us in God’s capacity and desire to enter into our history in all its struggles, and bring a different kind of 

transformation. The birth of Jesus, the coming of God in the flesh, proclaims God’s desire to be near us, to walk with us, to show us a 
face of incredible mercy and great tenderness. This is the foundation on which we can live with hope and joy, despite shakiness of the 

moral and political landscape with which we live. I am sure that at the time of Jesus’s birth, in the midst of tremendous political instability 

and oppression, it also felt like a late time to be living. The fact is, God has created us to live here and now, trusting that God, Father, Son 

and Holy Spirit, is here with us in the mess and fray, in this time and place. 

Finally, I invite you to consider one more thing, which has to do with the way that God has come into the world in Jesus. If you were 

all powerful and trying to change the world, trying to bring about a kingdom of peace and justice, seeking to create a communion of 

joy among all peoples, would you do so by sending a baby into the world? Would you step aside from your power and might and send 

yourself in vulnerability and hiddenness? 

This is what God does. This is who our God is. This is how God is revealed to us. In the most intimate, tender, vulnerable way imaginable. 

God has come to walk with us. This Christmas season, I invite you to ponder that, and to reflect upon the incredible mercy and compassion 
that is revealed there. And put a hold on all temptations to discouragement or despair. And look at what God is doing. Then trust in that, 
find joy in that, and try to do things God’s way, to live and act in the way God opens up before us, with great trust and hope, joy and mercy. 

Merry Christmas to you all! May you know the great blessings of the Christ Child!

Bishop Donald Bolen



The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the traditional 
lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, and homeland of the 

Dakota, Lakota, and  Métis peoples.

Pastoral Centre Christmas Hours
The Archdiocese of Regina Pastoral Centre will be 
closed to the public for Christmas beginning Wednesday, 
December 25. We will reopen on Thursday, January 2nd. 
Staff from the Finance and Appeal Offices will be present 
occasionally on Friday, December 27th, December 30th 
and December 31st. If you need to contact someone from 
the finance or appeal department for year-end purposes, 
please contact:
306-721-6733
annualappeal@archregina.sk.ca
 
Archbishop’s Appeal Donation Timeline for Year-End 
Donations
Tuesday, Dec 31, 2024: Last day for parishioners to 
submit donations for the 2024 Appeal.  All donations must 
be submitted to the parish or the Appeal office by Dec 31. 
That includes cash and cheques (payable to parish or 
Archdiocese), credit cards, auto-debits, e-transfers, and 
online gifts via Canada Helps.  
Please note that the Pastoral Centre will be closed from 
December 25th- January 1st.

Due to backlogs and delays related to the postal 
strike, we encourage you to use these two convenient 
ways to donate to the Archbishop’s Appeal:
E-Transfer:
Send your donation to annualappeal@archregina.sk.ca.
In the message field, include your address and phone 
number for a tax receipt, as well as your parish name to 
allocate your gift to your parish’s goal.
Cheque:
Make your cheque payable to your parish, marking 
“Archbishop’s Appeal” in the memo line.
Place it in the collection plate or deliver it to your parish 
office.
For more details, visit the Archdiocese website. Thank you 
for your generosity and support!

Youth Ministry Workshop
On Saturday, Jan. 25th from 10:00 -4:00, at the 
diocesan center, the Office of Youth and Young Adult 
Ministry is having a workshop for the training, support 
and collaboration of those who work in ministering to 
young people, with lunch provided. It is our hope that as 
many people as possible who are involved in ministering 
to the young people of our archdiocese, would be willing 
to bring their minds and hearts to this table of sharing. 
We are also more than willing to take this workshop 
on the road! Invite us to come to your community! 
TO CONFIRM ATTENDANCE OR ASK QUESTIONS 
PLEASE SEND EMAIL TO: oyyam@archregina.sk.ca

https://archregina.sk.ca/group/giving/
https://archregina.sk.ca/employment/
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